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Department
News

CALIFORNIA & PACIFIC

PHIL KEARNY Camp 7, Pasadena, Dbelieves it has the
oldest member of the Order in the person of Bro. Linus
L. Karns. He was Dborn September 6, 1868 at Randolph,
Indiana. IHe joined the Order at Selma, Indiana, November
1882, and transferred to Kearny Camp 7 June 4. 1923. This
makes 78 years of continuous membership in the Order.

The SUVCW and Aux. held a Department mid-winter
meeting at the Veterans Memorial Hall in Inglewood on
February 14. The program was opened at 10 A. M. by the
chief of stafi. A dinner was held at noon. Mrs. John
Gately of Pomona was chairman, Exemplification and initia-
tion rites were executed.

COLORADO & WYOMING

Old albums and tin-types were inspected by members of
the Pueblo Auxiliary during a program in February at the
home of Mrs. Arthur Meeker. The patriotic program fol-
lowing a luncheon hounored the' birthdays of William Me-
Kinley, Abraham Lincoln and George Washingion. In charge
were Mrs, Nell Morris, Mrs. Edna Short and Miss Louella
Holmes.

An album belonging to Miss Holmes contained tin-types
of officers and Civil War scldiers, two of which were auto-
graphed by Lincoln and by C. C. Walcoilt who was a general
in the Union Army. DMiss Holmes also showed her New
York Newspaper extra dated April 15, 1865 containing the
news of the assassination of the president. The albums and
newspaper belonged to her father who was a Civil War
soldier. Mrs. Meeker also displayed old photographs,

Miss Holmes installed the officers, with Mrs. Jane Say-
house as the newly installed President.

CONNECTICUT

On October 10, Aux. 3, Meriden and their Camp held a
reception for Dept, Pres. Gravce Miller. The annual De-
partment Fair was held in the Hotel Burritt., New DBritain
on November 7. P.D.C. Morton and P..,..P. NMae Gibney
attended uax they were on a Conn. visit 1tom their present
home in Florida. The Fair was both a social and financial
5UCCEeSss.

Mattie Degenkolbe, Dept. Inspector. ofliciated at the In-
spection of Aux. 20, last Hampton on December 3. A
Christmas Party was enjoved also, with many oflicers and
past oflicers attending.

On December 8§, Meriden Aux. 3 held their annual Inspec-
tion. Following the meeting, a party was given Sr. Vice
Commuander Christian Heckler and his wife, Lottie, who were
celebrating their 63rd wedding anniversary.

AMrs. Annie Spink inspected Aux, 5. Rockville on De-
cember 10, Following the meeting, a Christmas Party was
enjoved with an exchange of gifts.

ILLINOIS

GEN. GEO. A. CUSTIER CAMP No. 1 and iis Auxiliary
No. 30 held their third annua! Lincoln Day Dinner on Feb-
ruary 12 at the Sherman Hotel in Chicago. The speaker
of the evening was Joseph L. IZisendrath, Jr., past president
of the Chicago Civil War Round Table and a noted Lincoln
authority., Acting as host and hostess at the dinner were
Dr. A, W, Stillians, camp commander, and Mrs. Amelia Bins-
feld, auxiliary president.

DEPARTMENT COMMANDER Roscoe C. Mathis and De-
partment President Hilda Greene met with representatives
of the five Allied Orders at Peoria, January 23, Lo make
arrangemenis for the depariment's encampment, scheduled
for June 24-25 at the Hotel Pere Marquette. Mrs. Wanda
Stuart of the Ladies of the G.A.R. is serving as encampment
chairman.

DISTRICT NO. 1 of the auxiliary met in the G.A.R. Hall at
Rockford on March 3, following luncheon at Davidson's
cafeteria. Mrs, Beatrice Swanson of John A. Logan Auxiltary
No. 20 is district president.

ILLINOIS DEPARTMENT will be host to the 1960 Na-
tional Encampment at Springfield, August 20-26. Sr. Vice
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C-in-C. Charles A. Brady, Jr.. is encampment chairman for
S.U.V.C.W. DMembers of his committee are: P.D.C. J. Colby
Beekman of Petersburg: P.D.C. Charles H. Bournstine of
Chicago: M. J. Burns, Jr.. of Springfield; P.D.C. Phil
Byron of Kankakee: George L. Cashman of Springfield;
W. Glen Davis of Springfield; Myron I&. Goodermont of
Oswego; Dept. Comdr. Roscoe C. Mathis of Prophetstown;
and P.D.C. William J. Moore of Decatur. Past C-in-C.
Richard F. Locke of Glen Ellyn is honorary chairman. Past
Natl. Pres. Eva B. Blackman is encampment chairman for
the auxiliary. Members of her committee are: PN.I.
Gladys Sallman of Chicago; P.D.P. Capitola Rehrmann of
Chicago; P.D.P. Ethe! Heilmann of Maywood; P.D.P. Bessie
Goodermont of Oswego: P.D.P. Agnes Mallon of Naperville,
and D.P. Vivian Moore of Decatur.

DAVID M. McLANE of Old Glory Camp No. 61-65 is
chairman this year of the Sons & Daughters Banquet Assn.,
which holds an annual banquet in commemoration of the
founding of the Grand Army of the Republic. This year's
banquet will be held April 9 at the Midland Hotel, Chicago.

ILLLINOIS DEPARTMENT regrets to report the passing of
the following bhrothers: A. Butler (Camp No. 5). David G.
Drake (Camp No. 21). Wendell W. Kelsch (Camp No. 25).
Ifrank B, Tompkins (Camp No. 25), and William B. Brigham
(Camp No. 12-100), Bro. Drake was a past department com-
mander, and was currently serving the department as Graves
Registrar.

INDIANA

Chrystel K. Powell, 60, of Connverville died on January
5th ait Newport News, Va., at the home of her son. Sister
Powell was a Past Department President, as well as a
former National Treasurer of the Auxiliary. Survivors
include two sons, R. A. Powell of Newport News and Maj.
. E. Powell, stationed at Tinker Air Force Base, Oklahoma
City, Okla., and a granddaughter.

Much publicity is received in Richmond due io the efforts
of P.D.C. Argus Ogborn. and his intense interest in Civil
War history. An interesiing room in the north end of the
courthouse has bheen made even more interesting by a
number of donations during 1959. These have heen cata-
logued and grouped by Ogborn. He is currently interested
in the possible restoration of the Gov. O. P. Morton home
in Centerville as a Civil War Shrine.

IOWA

FORT DODGE Camp and Aux. held their annual Christmas
party at the home of Mrs. George Webl at which time Mrs.
Irma Woods, Des Moines, Department President was guest
of honor. A pot luck supper was served, followed by a
program featuring a Christmas pageant entitled “Christmas
Candl!es.” Mrs. Mabel Thorson arranged the program. At
a recent installation of officers Ray Engle was installed as
Commander, and Mrs, T. H. Thorson as President of the

Auxiliary.

MAINE

Hyde Camp and Aux. held a joint installation of officers
on January 23. Lewis W. Boyd was installed as Commander
by P.D.C. Robert Hunt. Anna McCabe was installed Presi-
dent by P.D.P. Carrie Hunt. TFollowing the installation,
50 year hadges were pLresented to Arthur E. Siewart and
Forrest Legard.

The second New England Centennial Commission will meet
at Augusia on April 30th.

MARYLAND

SHAW AUX. 6 oflicers were recenily insialled by Dept.
Pres. Mrs. Bertha Pederson. Mrs, Catherine J. Addie is the
President, Mrs. Martha B. Callahan, Secretary, and DMiss
Eva L. Walker, Treasurer.

Mrs. Marian Sandstrom and drs. Alice Lucas assisted Mrs.
Pederson with the installation. Mrs. Dorothy L. Hilyard
and Mrs. Mary Lucas were also present; all are members
of the Appomattox Aux. 2.

MASSACHUSETTS

The Department mourns the passing of P.D.P. “Pam”
Klder. A large number from afliliates of G.A.R. headed by
Commander-in-Chief Arnold and Natl. Vice-Pres. Ttmma
Wheeler attended final funeral rites. Dept. Commander
Mellor and a dozen P.D.C’s with as many P.D.P.s were

March-April, 1960

THE BANNER

Page Sevei

among the group. Depl. Pres. Jessie Wellg supervised the
Aux. ritual ceremonies. Honorary bearers were Past Dept
Commanders Day, Quinn, Haskell, Drown, Hooper and
Lennon.

A fine pre-cenilennial observance was presented in Salva-
tion Army Citadel, Chelsea, on February 13 when the annual
Lincoln Dinner of Past Department Presidents and Com-
manders was enhanced by the City of Chelsea, Theo. Win-
throp Camp and Aux., and the Salvation Army. Two hundred
attended. Dept. Commander Mellor and Dept. Pres. Jessie
G. Wells were guests. A review of Chelsea's contribution to
the Civil War was given by Bro. Clarke, who is secretary
of the Chamber of Commerce. He showed pictures of
Chelsea’s G.A.R. Post, which he had resurrected. These
were rededicated by Chaplain Davis. A flag was given the
Y.M.C.A. by Camp and Aux.,, who have met in the former's
headquarters for quite some time. Several score of children
selected from the schools of Chelsea were present. A few
participated in the program. The Salvation Army band
rendered Civil War selections and Bro. Quinn spoke on
Lincoln.

Annual Lincoln Birthday services at Park Square Emanci-
pation Statue, Boston, was again sponsored by the Past
Commanders and Past Presidents, on February 12. James
G. Wolft presided. Ceremonies by the Massachuseits Civil
War Centennial Committee following at the State Capitol
combined to give both functions very favorable newspaper
publicity. Those participating in the out of doors observance
were Ernest G. Wells and Barbara D. Brown, presidents of
the associations: Wm., O. TFuller, Louis E. Winchell and
Harold Drown. Officials of all afliliates were recognized.
A large number of boys from Columbian Squires. who were
dismissed from school classes, aitended. One of their num-
ber gave the Gettysburg Address.

Plymouth County Assoc. observed the memory of Lincoln
at Brockton on FFebruary 20. Wm. W, Haskell, Chairman of
the Citv's C.\W.C. was masler of ceremonies. Association
Presidents. Raymond L. Morse and Mary C. Sampson were
receptionists. A sizable delegation from Rhode Island at-
tended the dinner and program. P.N.P. Maude B. Warren
reviewed Lincoln's life and IMarold M. Drown gave the
Geltysburg Address. Chief guests included Dept. Commdr.
Mellor; Dept. Pres. Jessie Wells; Flora D. Bates, Natl.
Chief of Staif; William O. Fuller; Ernest G. Wells and
Louis E. Winchell,

Commander-in-Chief Arnold became a member of the Mass.
Past Commanders Assoc. at the Plymouth County Lincoln
Night. Duke is a dual member of Charles Russell Lowell

Camp, Boston.

NEW HAMPSHIRE

A Distriect Meeting was held January 10 with Dept. Pres.
Lizzie Crooker’s Aux. in [illsboro acting as hosless. In
spite of bad traveling, a good number of memhers_were
present, The ritualistic work was exemplified very efficiently
with Beverly Marston of Keene acting as President and
Karen Rasmusses as Guide. One candidate from Benninglon
was initiated. The Hillsboro Auxiliary officers were installed
as part of the afternoon program, which was followed by
a nice covered dish supper.

NEW JERSEY

Lincoln Birthday programs were presented by the members
of John J. H. Love Camp 12, Bloomfield and by Ferd V.
Dayion Camp 5. Trenton, atL their February meetings.

Marcus L. Ward Camp 18, Newark, in cooperation with
the Cily of Newark, held their annual Lincoln Observance
at the Lincoln Monument in front of the Court I-Ilouse on
Sunday, February ldth. This was followed by a dinner in
a local hotel.

The 54th annual Lincoln Dinner sponsored by Garfield
Camp 4 and Aux. IS. Trenton. was held on February 13th
in the Stacy-Trent Hotel, at which time Dr. Herbert J.
Smith delivered the address on Abraham Lincoln. Guests
included Dept. Commander Albert W, Lambert and Depart-
ment President Mrs. Anna Clayton.

Natl. Secv. Treas. Alberi C. Lambert extends sincere
thanks for himself and his family for the many kind thoughts
and comforting messages received from members of the
entire National Organization at the time of the death of
his mother Mrs. Anna Lambert.

NEW YORK

John H. Berry was honored January 16 on becoming
a 50 year member of H. C. Berry Camp 89, Niagara
Falls. Shown above, from left, seated: Sam. B. Gamble,
Dept. Dist. Deputy; Mrs. Fred Howe, Past Pres. Aux. 8;
Mrs. Richard Reed and Mrs. A. Estella Brown, P.D.P.
of DUVCW. Standing from left are Honored Guest John
H. Berry; P. C. in C. Fred E. Howe; Camp Commander
Richard Reed: and Norman H. Marsh, P. C. H. C.
Berry Camp was named after Brother Berry's father.

GLIDDEN-PIERCE-LOMB and O'ROURKE Camps and
Auxiliaries, Rochester, held their annual Lincoln Dinner on
February 13. The Lincoln Dinner of the Erie County Assoc.
was held in Builalo on February 14. On February 14 the
SUVCW of Rochester conducted the annual Patriotic Cere-
mony of the Transfer of Flags at Ben Franklin School in
cooperation with school authorities. Grover C. Scott acted
as Chairman with the 108th N. Y. Regiment as body guard.

We regret to report the death of Rev. Wm. A, Halleck, 92,
of Rochester, A Past Department Commander and a Past
National Chaplain, he had been a member of Glidden-Pierce-
Lomb Camp since 1885. An alumnus of Princeton Uni-
versity and of Princeton Theological Seminary, he was a
Presbyterian Minister in Rochester and vicinity for almost
sixty years. He was active in Veterans Memorial and
Memorial Day activiiies for many years.

Ovid Camp held their installation of officers on January 5.
Dept. Commdr. Rippey accompanied by Dept. Counselor
Robert McMahon installed Richard Cuyler as Commander.
Aux. 72 served a fine dinner and Dept. Commander Rippey
gave an address on Lincoln and Civil War events,

LAFAYETTE CAMP, New York City held its annual Lin-
coln Dinner on February 10 in New York's hisloric Seventh
Regiment headquarters, Guest of honor and principal
speaker was Brig. Gen. Chas. G. Stevenson. We were
honored to have Commander Charles K. Post, U.S.N. Ret..
great grandson of General de Trobriand with us also. Col.
James W. Stewart, Commandant of the 107th Infantry,
NYARNG gave the oflicial welcome for the regiment. Both
Gen. Stevenson and Col. Stewart were inducted as associate
members of the Camp. DMaster F. Anthony Emmerich, son
of our Patriotic Instructor was taken into membership, and
also gave Lincoln’s Getltysburg Address. Jr. Vice Com-
mander-in-Chief Messer spoke about Mt. McGregor rest camp
and urged support of the camp for veterans. Commander
Wm. F. Bruckel was reelected Camp Commander and re-
quested support and participation in the Centennial of the
Civil War. Several Camps were represented. as well as
members of the Allied Orders and other veteran organi-
zations.

OHIO

MANSFIELD—McLaughlin Camp installed officers on Jan-
uary 6 in Memorial Hall. with Paul Appleman installed as
the new Commander. Refreshments were served after the
meeting by wives of the oflicers. The Camp recently ini-
tiated Clarence Soladey, Ralph E. Johns and Richard B.
Holloway as new members. The group will hold a joint
dinner meeting with their families and members of the
Auxiliary to celebrate Washington and Lincoln’s birthdays,

{Continued on next page)






